

Texoma Group Conscience Meeting May 4, 2025

Opened with Serenity Prayer

Traditions were read

Previous months minutes were read by Charles

Tommy Lynn asked for minutes to be accepted and Richard seconded

Treasurer report, Karly

Donations: (7th tradition, coffee, literature, Alanon rent) \$2730.80

7th Traditions: \$2335.50

Expenses: \$1939.65

Total Checking: \$6804.55

Prudent Reserve: Karly is going to calculate

GSR Report, Kelly B.

Attended 4/13 District meeting at Intergroup

- Treatment Chair said the Walker House said no to meetings
- Corrections-Cook County Jail for both men and women have been doing for about 6 weeks and is going well.
- Alternative Corrections (Penny) is looking for literature to take to jail. Needs donations.

PI/CPC

- Danny talked to Veterans Court
- Tri Fold of meetings in area was sent to Walker House, TMC and other places
- No meeting in Bonham with us, someone else is doing meetings there

Grapevine, Jim, new position

Needs suggestions for meeting topics in the Grapevine.

Group Reports

- Anchor Group will be having their Anniversary on June 28th at Wylie Methodist Church
- Serenity Group in Sherman has a new Alanon meeting on Mondays at 7am
- Serenity Group has their Anniversary coming up June 25th
- Serenity Group remodeled their bathroom
- Serenity Group wants to start Friday night parties/get togethers
- Is a Solution Group in Pottsboro has a speaker meeting on Thursdays at 7pm.
- Texoma One is hosting the next District Workshop on June 29th, Sunday at 2pm.
- Serenity Group is hosting the next District Meeting on May 18th at 2pm.

Literature Report, Charles

- Spent \$392.18 mostly books and some chips
- Did purchase the Plain Language Big Book
- Bought some birthday cards and needs reimbursement

Supplies Report, Leigh

We are stocked.

CPC/PI, Richard

Not much to report will have more next month.

Treatment/Corrections Center Report: Vacant, No Report**Old Business:**

Changes to the format were proposed by an ad-hoc committee and was voted on for all changes (all seven) to be approved. Motion proposed by Kelly and seconded by AJ. Unanimously approved. Kelly will retype and add it to the meeting books.

New Business:

1. AJ explained she was frustrated because when she puts the GC minutes in the locked box, it is being pried open and the minutes taken out and tossed. Anything posted on the white boards about group conscious meetings are being erased. Venmo is being erased on the board.
 - AJ and Karly will be prices new lock boxes that are more difficult to break into.
 - Richard discussed filing vandalism reports with the police
2. Richard proposed a motion to put a camera pointing in the coffee area like other clubs have to prevent the vandalism from occurring. Karly seconded the motion.
 - It was mentioned this is an anonymous group and having a camera may cause a problem. Richard pointed out that the camera would only be seen by others in the group and no one outside.